
        
 

GUARANTEE 
 
For purposes of Section 303(c)(2) of the Federal Food, Drug and Cosmetic Act (“FDCA”) or 
within the meaning of any practically similar state law, and for no other purpose, CHURCH & 
DWIGHT CO., INC. (“C&D”) as the seller hereby guarantees that its product, comprising any 
shipment or other delivery, as of the date of such shipment or delivery, to or on the order of 

 

Tilley Chemical Co. 
 

or its subsidiaries or affiliates (hereinafter referred to as “Tilley Chemical Co.”) is not 

adulterated or misbranded within the meaning of the FDCA or practically similar state laws and 
is an article which may, under the foregoing laws, be introduced into intrastate and interstate 
commerce.  This guarantee continues with the product only as long as the product remains in 
the original unopened container from C&D. 
 
This guarantee shall be void and of no effect in any instance in which the product is not used in 
accordance with the requirements of any applicable federal or state laws.  This guarantee is 

also subject to the terms and conditions set forth in any agreement between Tilley Chemical 
Co. and C&D, including without limitation, any limitations on liability. 

  
This guarantee is not assignable and is given solely for the purposes of Section 303(c)(2) of the 

FDCA.  By acceptance of this guarantee, Tilley Chemical Co. agrees to notify C&D in 

writing, within thirty (30) days, of any claim, demand, complaint or proceeding for a claimed 
violation of the FDCA or applicable state law.  Unless such notice is given within thirty (30) days 
of any such claim, demand, complaint or proceeding, this guarantee shall be of no force or 
effect. 
 
This guarantee shall be binding for a two (2) year period from the date hereof, subject to 
revocation on thirty (30) days written notice, and supersedes and revokes any previous 
guarantee made to the above-named person, firm or corporation with respect to the same 
subject matter. 
 
                    CHURCH & DWIGHT CO., INC. 

               By:  
        JULIA REYTBLAT   
      Associate General Counsel 
      and Regulatory Counsel 
 Date:  January 5, 2018 




